MAPE Local 1903
April 19, 2018
Monthly Meeting Minutes
Notes by Local 1903 Secretary Erin Little
President Drahota called the meeting to order
President Jessica Drahota--
Our Contract was approved on 3/23. Thank you to all of those who attended any of the events or wrote to their Legislators in an effort to prove that State Workers deserve the fair contract that was negotiated for them.
MAPE's newly approved 2017-19 contract is posted online in its entirety. Our new pay grids are also posted separately. Go here: www.mape.org/my-mape/mape-contract. If your location is requesting a hard copy of the contract, please let President Drahota know.
Basic and Advanced Steward Training opportunities available. Basic May 4th and Advanced June 22nd New Officer Training is on August 24th.
Regional and Local Elections are coming up for us. This will include a Regional Negotiations Representative, all local officers for Local 1903 and the alternate for the Delegate Assembly. The current Officers terms end in July.
o You must be a member to be nominated for a position or to vote in the elections. You have until 6/15/18 to sign up to be a member to vote and until 4/25/18 to be considered for an elected position.
o A motion was made to have the election online so that all of our members would have the chance to vote. This was seconded and approved unanimously.
o We will open nominations for these positions on 4/25/18 and they will close on 5/25/18. If you would like to nominate someone for any of these positions please contact:
o Erich Moschkau @ Erich.Moschkau@state.mn.us
o Natalya Kandakova @ Natalya.Kandakova@state.mn.uss
o Jeff Petersen @ Jeff.Peterson@state.mn.us
Business Agent --Dave Kamper
Thank you to all of the members who helped get our contract passed. More letters were written for this contract than ever before. 1250 people attended the rally on the opening day of the Legislative session. What YOU did helped to get this contract passed and helped to get state workers the fair contract that we deserve!
Retroactive pay should be on the May 11th paycheck
People who have previous private sector experience can ask to have those years of service applied to their rate of vacation accrual. The conditions are:
o The previous job has to be “related to” your current job.
o The previous job had to be vacation-eligible
o The previous job had to have ended within 4 years of you starting with the state. That is NOT 4 years from now. If you started with the state 15 years ago, you could still potentially qualify for this so long as the previous job was within four years of you starting with the state.
People are encouraged to contact HR to request this. Management has the right to grant or deny the request.
Political Action Committee has endorsed Rep. Tim Walz for governor.
Steward --Patty Rux
https://www.mape.org/mape/news/mape-wins-part-time-job-member
MAPE won a part-time job for a 10-year member who had been laid off at the State Academies. Thank you to Steward Patty Rux for all of her hard work.
Treasurers Report –Elana Brunner
Balance: $4644.81
Drawing: Elana Brunner was present for the $50.00 drawing
Next Meeting is May 17th at Godfathers Pizza

